MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

April 16, 2008
In attendance: Alexy, Al-Omaishi, Alves, Bradley, Bricker, Carroll, Chak, Clydesdale, Curtis, Eberly, Edelbach, Fisher, Gorman, Haynes, Hernandez, Hutton, Jackson, Johnson, Joshi, Kamber, Karsnitz, Knox, Li, Lovett, McCarty, Nicolosi, Norris, Novell, O’Connell, Ochoa, Paces, Petroff, Roberts, Robertson, Steinberg, Tate, and Vandegrift.
Excused: Kravitz, Rice and Steele.
Absent: Adler, Adomat, and Leven.
OPEN FORUM ON SABBATICAL POLICY PROPOSAL - CFA
Lee Ann Riccardi initiated a question-and-answer session concerning the sabbatical policy proposal.
APPROVAL OF MARCH MINUTES

The minutes of the March 19, 2008 meeting were accepted as amended.

COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEES

· Academic Programs (CAP) – Amanda distributed copies of a statement on Reading Days and asked for comments on the statement.
· Faculty Affairs (CFA) – On May 13th at 11:00, there will be a discussion regarding the review on SOSA.  Work is being done on the external review charge.  The work on peer review of teaching has been finalized and has been sent to Steering.  
· Planning & Priorities (CPP) – Michael Robertson reported on four items: 1) The Senate’s concerns regarding the final exam schedule have been heard – students who are scheduled with an exam ending at 10 pm and a 7:30 am exam the following morning may request an alternate time for the 7:30 am exam.  2) A survey will be sent in May concerning the reading period/final exam calendar for Spring semester.  Michael encouraged Senate members to respond to this survey.  3) The CPP document “Budget Principles & Process” was shared with Senate.  4) Treasurer Barbara Wineberg provided CPP a preview of her Board of Trustees tuition hearing report.  The most notable aspect is that NJ state appropriation as a percentage of operating budget has declined from 56% in FY 1998 to 37% in FY 2008. 
· Students & Campus Community (CSCC) – This committee continues to work on the student travel policy.  In the fall, it will again look at the alcohol policy.  They recently approved Student Leader Awards.
ADVISING & STUDENT SUPPORT PLANNING COUNCIL
Marcia O’Connell reported this council is looking into academic advisement procedures. Recommendation:  All faculty will be sent an e-mail in mid May asking them to contact their new freshman advisees, welcoming them to TCNJ, giving some information such as helpful web addresses, to establish a relationship with them early.

JOHN COLLINS, DIRECTOR OF CAMPUS POLICE

John Collins reported on his Campus Police initiatives and fielded questions from the Senate.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
